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Directorate of Corporate Affairs 
NHS South East London 

1 Lower Marsh 
Waterloo 

London  
SE1 7NT 

 
Email: margaret.benbow@nhs.net  

Website: www.selondon.nhs.uk  
 

Switchboard: 020 3049 4444 
Direct line 020 7206 3223 

 
27 June 2012 

Ref:  GREENQTR1/1213/030 – (GREENWICH) 
 
Dear Ms McCulloch, 
 
Freedom of Information Act Request  
 
Thank you for your request under the Freedom of Information Act.    
 
In response to your request – Autistic Spectrum Disorder 
 
Greenwich PCT do not hold this information. Please contact the local authority and 
Oxleas NHS Trust, who may be able to help you with your request. 
 
Please also note the following information. 
 
1. How many adults you have with a diagnosis of autistic spectrum disorder (any, although 
if there are separate statistics for Asperger's, HFA, LFA, they would be appreciated) in your 
area; 
 
We do not hold this information. The local authority is the lead for autism and may be 
able to provide this. 
 
2. How many children; 
 
As 1 above - The local authority children’s department may have this information or 
the community paediatrics team at Greenwich community services at Oxleas. 
 
3. What diagnostic services are available to  

a) adults and 

 

Ms Sarah McCulloch  
 
sarahmcculloch@gmail.com 
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For Adults – complex presentations are referred to the Maudsley hospital. We are in 
the process of developing a local BBG diagnostic pathway with Oxleas which aims to 
provide a local diagnostic service for non-complex cases. 
 

 b) children; 
 
We do not hold this information although the local authority may. 
 
4. What agencies or teams you have that work with autistic people, provide 
support/services, strategise, etc.  
 
We do not hold this information. 
 
5. An email address/website for each of these agencies or teams where possible.  
 
We do not hold this information. 
 
6. What the typical process should be for an adult in your area first asking their GP for an 
assessment for autistic spectrum disorder to receiving a diagnosis/support. 
 
All patients must attend their GP surgery to request referral. Oxleas foundation trust 
screen all referrals and undertake a mental health assessment. If the case is complex 
the patient may be referred to the learning disability service at Oxleas for a 
diagnostic assessment. If the case needs a more specialist assessment in Tertiary 
services, the case is presented to the Tertiary referral Panel where a decision is 
taken around the appropriateness of referral on to the Maudsley. We are in the 
process of developing a local BBG diagnostic pathway with Oxleas which aims to 
provide a local diagnostic service for non-complex cases. 
 
This information is provided in accordance with our statutory obligations under the Freedom 
of Information Act.  Please note that under the Privacy and Electronic Communications (EC 
Directive) Regulations 2003, NHS South East London and its PCTs ask not to receive 
unsolicited marketing communications. 
 
Provision of this information does not constitute permission for its commercial re-use in the 
terms of the Re-Use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2005. 
 
You are free to use the information for your own use, including for non-commercial research 
purposes.  The information may also be used for the purposes of news reporting.  However, 
any other type of re-use, for example, by publishing the information or issuing copies to the 
public will require the permission of the copyright owner. 

If you are dissatisfied with how your request has been handled, you can complain in writing 
to me at the above address or email margaret.benbow@nhs.net. If, after we have 
addressed your complaint, you remain dissatisfied with how we have responded, you are 
entitled to appeal to the Information Commissioner. Details are shown at 
http://www.ico.gov.uk/ 
 
Further information on the Freedom of Information Act is available from the Information 
Commissioner’s Office: 

 

Wycliffe House 
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Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
SK9 5AF 

 
Telephone 01625 545700 
 
If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Margaret Benbow 
Freedom of Information Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 


